
President’s Corner

Fourteen brave souls made it to the “Root Over Rock” workshop held at
Scott Telk’s house on March 14th.  I brought some azalea’s, bougainvillea’s, 
European beech’s, and hollies for the participants to choose from.  Scott 
also donated some of his pre-bonsai plants to the cause.  So we planted
about 18 plants in total.  Most people were amazed how easy it was.  We
just removed the plants from their nursery containers, removed the soil, 
washed down the roots and then, used rubber bands to hold the roots 
around the rocks.  We then put them back in the nursery pots and put in 
the old soil.  The trick is having the patience to wait and remove about 1/2”
of the soil from the pot each month until you expose the amount of roots 
desired.  It takes about a year of waiting and trimming to get the desired
effect, so it is not the “instant gratification” that we would like to get.  But 
that is the case for most good bonsai plants, isn’t it? A true specimen style
bonsai could take 5 to 10 years to develop.  So this is a hobby of patience
and persistent trimming & styling.  But since we are all “homebound” at the
present, what better way to spend our time than perfecting our trees! 
Unfortunately, due to the travel & group restrictions in place, I feel it is 
necessary to cancel our may meeting at CPCC.  Since the NC Arboretum 
show has been postponed until June 2021, I am hopeful that we can have
a regular meeting on June 13th to review the member trees that will be 
displayed at our show at Daniel Stowe Botanical Gardens in July.  I will let 
you know by mid-May where we will hold our June meeting.  
Until then, stay safe!

June 13-14 -Expo Postponed - TBA



Telk Talks

… That the bark of a tree has three very important and practical 
functions: It is waterproof, so it prevents leaking from the phloem; It also 
houses small structures, called lenticels, that allow the tree to breathe; 
and the bark’s third function is to protect the phloem from all kinds of 
impacts, abrasions and attacks from pests; including: insects and fungi.

… That wounds on bonsai trees do not heal in the same manner as the 
wounds of humans and/or animals. That is to say, trees are not able to 
repair damaged tissue; instead they continue to manufacture a new layer 
of cells with each years growth, until the wounds is entirely covered over. 
The length of time this ‘healing’ process takes depends upon the size of 
the wound and the overall size of each new annual growth ring.

Did you know?

… That an evergreen tree, such as a pine (black, white, red, scots pine, 
etc….) does not keep its needles for-ever. In fact, while evergreen trees 
do not shed their needles in a blaze of autumn splendor, along with the 
deciduous trees, every fall, they do replace their needles in two or three 
year cycles. Accordingly, evergreen trees remain for the most part, 
always green, because younger needles remain on the branch, as more 
mature needles are replaced.









If you have any bonsai related item that you want to sell,
let us know and we’ll include it in the newsletter.
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